
From: elizhughes <elizhughes@bellsouth.net>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/4/2014 10:03:04 AM
Subject: Re: Scheduling- Capital City Republican Women Club

Thank you Christian, We will be looking forward .
Elizabeth

From: "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>
 
To: elizhughes <elizhughes@bellsouth.net> 
 
Sent: Friday, April 4, 2014 1:26 AM
 
Subject: RE: Scheduling- Capital City Republican Women Club


                Let’s shoot for May 19th then, since June 16th may well be while we’re working on budget vetoes.  I’ll come 
by sometime
between 5:30 and 5:45.  Thanks – and sorry it took a while to pull this together.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: elizhughes [mailto:elizhughes@bellsouth.net]



Sent: Monday, March 24, 2014 1:18 PM


To: Soura, Christian


Subject: Re: Scheduling- Capital City Republican Women Club
 
Christian,
The May 19 and June 16 are the coming  meetings that will be great, if you choose one to come and talk to the group. we meet at 5:30 
and start at 6 PM, however
after 6 PM will be fine too if you are available lets say 6:30 or 7 Pm in case 6 PM is too early. We meet at 
Liberty Tap restaurant in the Vista, in the meeting room that is next to the street.  
Thank you,
Elizabeth 
803-338-3894
 
 

From: "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>


To: elizhughes <elizhughes@bellsouth.net>



Sent: Thursday, March 13, 2014 2:34 PM


Subject: RE: Scheduling- Capital City Republican Women Club
 
                The Governor’s schedule is pretty ugly for the foreseeable future, but I’d be glad to come talk to the group.  
Do you have a particular date/time/location
you’re shooting for?  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: elizhughes [mailto:elizhughes@bellsouth.net]
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Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2014 12:34 PM


To: Soura, Christian


Subject: Scheduling- Capital City Republican Women Club

 
 Hello Christian,
Hope all is back to normal after the snow.
Please let me now about the availability of Governor Haley or you to visit with us at the Capital City Republican Women Clubs ( we  will 
be happy to do a join event from
several of the clubs as we did before ( Women running on Heals ).   
Will be looking forward to you reply.
Thank you,
Elizabeth H. Guillem Datta
Secretary CCRWC
803-338-3894   
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